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2019 BMNA
Events

February 28
Winter Fest

May 4-5
Bryn Mawr Festival of Garage Sales

May 2
Bryn Mawr Elementary Family Fun

Night

May 8
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association

Annual Meeting, Pot Luck and 
Board Elections

July 
Ice Cream Scoop Off

October 
Sip and Stroll

November 
Bryn Mawr Harvest Dinner

December 12
Anwatin Craft Fair

December 14
Saturnalia

The Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association
Annual Meeting, Pot Luck Dinner 
& Board Elections
Wednesday, May 8,
6:00-8:00 p.m. 
Bryn Mawr Elementary
School Cafeteria

The BMNA Annual Potluck
Dinner is Wednesday, May 8th
at Bryn Mawr Elementary

School in the cafeteria. Dinner will
begin at 6pm followed by a few
words from local elected officials.
Our annual budget will be explained and you will be able to vote for new
board members in Areas 1, 3, 5, 7, as well as Vice President and Treasurer.
The BMNA will be providing an entree. Please bring a side dish to share.

NOTE: BMNA financial information for Fiscal Year 2018 is posted 
for members to review on the BMNA website at 
bmna.org/association/bmna-finance-policy

Come join us May 4th and 5th for our annual
Festival of Garage Sales! This iconic neighbor-
hood-wide garage sale has a long history. Start-

ed in the 1970s, the festival draws people from all
over the city and beyond to Bryn Mawr for over 100
garage sales, along with eating and shopping at our
local stores.
Saturday, May 4th from 9:00am to 5:00pm 
Sunday, May 5th from 9:00am to 5:00pm

Places to eat and drink in and near Bryn Mawr
while you are enjoying the Festival of Garage
Sales

Cuppa Java 400 Penn Ave S
La Mesa 230 Cedar Lake Road S
Bryn Mawr Pizza and Deli 404 Cedar Lake Road S
Utepils Brewing 225 Thomas Ave N
La Doña Cervecería 241 Fremont Ave N
Royal Foundry Craft Spirits 241 Fremont Ave N
Milda’s Cafe 1720 Glenwood Ave
Mome’s Sambusa 1825 Glenwood Ave

Bryn Mawr F
estival of

GARAGE
SALES
May 4-5, 2019

Ballot 
2019 BMNA Board 

Vice President  . . . . . . . . . . . . . Brian Treece
Treasurer  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Dennis Fazio
Area 1 Representative  . . . . . . . David Holets
Area 3 Co-Representatives  . . . Dennie Juillerat 
 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jessica Wiley
Area 5 Co-Representatives  . . . Andrew Jansen 
 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Beth Turnbull
Area 7 Representative  . . . . . . . Steve Harvey

                                                                              



BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, April 10, 2019 
6:30– 8:00 PM
Bryn Mawr Elementary School Cafeteria

Board:
Brian Treece, Vice President
Dennis Fazio, Treasurer
James Dietrich, Secretary
JoEllyn Jolstad, Bugle Editor
Karen Frederickson, Area 2 Co-Rep
Jessica Wiley, Area 3 Co-Rep
Chris Etz, Area 4 Co-Rep
Joanne Michalec, Area 4 Co-Rep
Vida Ditter, Area 6 Co-Rep
Jay Peterson, Area 6 Co-Rep
Barry Schade, Area 6 Co-Rep
Steve Harvey, Area 7 Rep
Guests:
Jono Cowgill, District 4 Park Board
Commissioner
Mark and Colleen Dennen, Area 5
Shawn and Julie Thorud, Area 3

Brian Treece, Vice President, called
the April Board Meeting to order at
6:38.

First order was approval of today’s
agenda.  With no changes, Jessica
Wiley moved to approve the agen-
da. Seconded.  Motion carried.

Next was the approval of minutes of
last month’s meeting. With no
changes, Barry Schade moved to

approve the minutes with no
changes. Seconded. Motion carried.

Commissioner Jono Cowgill provid-
ed an update on the Minneapolis
Park Board.  The Park Board Mas-
terplan was approved. Planning
continues on North Service Area,
including Bryn Mawr Meadows and
Triangle gardens. All of these parks
are being considered and included
in long term multi-year planning.
The Park Board is working to
expand the Teen Teamworks pro-
gram to accommodate the more
than 200 individuals who hire/apply.
Additionally, as a steward of the
environment, the Board is trying to
push towards a ban of single use
plastics.

Commissioner Jono fielded a num-
ber of questions, including inquiries
as to Fruen Mill trail funding, which
has no funding for at least the next
5 years, and questions on the CP
right-of-way, which is still in negoti-
ations.

There is a memorandum of under-
standing between Park Board, Gold-
en Valley within Theodore Wirth
Park to build a dog park nearby.
Funding for the project is currently
in consideration.   

Lisa Goodman provided a report in
absentia, read by Brian Treece
Lunch with Lisa is Wednesday April
24th with Minneapolis transportation
action plan and Mission Zero at St
Thomas.
Leaf and bundled brush collection
starts this week April 8th. Street

sweeping is scheduled to begin
Tuesday April 16th. Watch for the
signs and don’t get towed.

Dennis Fazio, Treasurer, provided
the Treasurer’s Report. BMNA has
slightly more money than last year.
BMNA gained $4,027 in proceeds
from the Winter Music Festival.  Jay
Peterson moved to adopt the Trea-
surer’s Report as produced. Second-
ed. Motion carried.

Communications and Fundraising
Coordinator Report: Lynda Shaheen
sent a report in absentia.  It was
suggested to have a sign in sheet for
the Annual Board Meeting.  

Event Coordinator Patty Wycoff sent
in the report in absentia.

JoEllyn Jolstad reminded everyone
that the deadline for the Bugle sub-
missions is the 20th. Jay Peterson is
writing this month’s article.  Annual
dinner notice will be included. 

Karen Frederickson presented on
the Visioning subcommittee under
Communications. 

Community Projects Monarch work-
shop (13th and 27th) is this Saturday
at the Bryn Mawr school. Subsidized
plants for attendees will be avail-
able. Working with the city on artist
designed wrap for utility box.

Garage Sale prep is well underway,
as is planning for the Annual Board
Meeting.

Elections are coming! No new nomi-
nations have been received.  Please
make any nominations to Brian
Treece.

Chris Etz reported for Safety & Traf-
fic that speed sign is back up.

Schools – BMNA usually makes a
$100 donation to 

Shawn Thorud spoke on the Red
Knights, current and former fire
fighters motorcycle club. So, if you
see motorcycles in the neighbor-
hood, it is probably them raising
money to help others.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:
Wednesday, May 8, 2019 (Annual
Meeting) Bryn Mawr Elementary
School, Cafeteria

Upcoming Events:  
Festival of Garage Sales, 1st full

weekend in May
BMNA Annual Meeting 

(Board Elections)
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BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should
you require an accommodation in
order for you to fully participate, or
if you require this document in a
different format, please let us know
by contacting our neighborhood
coordinator at 612-234-7819 or
email coordinator@BMNA.org at
least five days before our event.

ww.bmna.org
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Recycling
www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us

/solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday Wednesday

Area 1 May 6
May 20

Areas May 13
May 28

Areas May 14
2, 3, 4E, 5E May 29

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

From the Editor

Iwas truly touched by how many
people have asked about how
things are going at the house.

One of these days, you will walk by
and see our home freshly updated.
But sadly, that day is not likely to
be before our daughter comes
home for the summer as originally
planned. We’re excited to go pick
her up Mother’s Day weekend, but
not having her room as “swing”
space while other spaces are being
worked on will pose challenges.

When we signed the roofing con-
tract back in January, I never imag-
ined that scaffolding would not go
up until the end of April. But it is
up. Of course the actual start date is
still pending a report from a struc-
tural expert who will hopefully say
that the rises and falls of the roof’s
100-year-old “character” are not an
indication of a serious problem. Pre-
liminary indications are that every-
thing is funky but fine, but I have
learned not to get too far ahead of
things on this project. 

I started out this process pretty
sure I wanted to be “in charge” of
everything. At this point I realize
that will never happen and am defi-
nitely grateful for the trusted experts
who are fully at the reins now. 

Speaking of unplanned setbacks,
what an ordeal it has been trying to

get this edition of the Bugle printed.
Last Friday, I got an email “making
sure I knew” that the printer we
have used for 25 years has closed.
Luckily they were part of a larger
company with other facilities and
now instead of going down to
Northfield, we would now be shut-
tled one-plus hours north to Prince-
ton. 

The new company (whose name
I honestly don’t even know yet)
doesn’t have a dedicated delivery
person driving all over the metro
every day. So, we had to figure out
how to get the inserts to Princeton
and then the completed edition to
our area distributors. If you’re read-
ing this then it would seem that
things worked out in the end. 

But on to more pleasant topics. I
finally made it over to check out La
Mesa’s new liquor license. For now,
they are not offering a full bar but
are instead offering a limited selec-
tion of gin drinks (including G & T
-yay!) and margaritas (very cuisine
appropriate!) Although I only had
the former, my tablemate assured
me the latter was very good. 

After the long bleak recurring
winter, it is such a lift to the spirits
to know that patio season may
finally be here! 

- JoEllyn Jolstad, Editor@bmna.org
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1200 Glenwood Ave. N.
Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/1/19.

50% Off
COUPON

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/1/19.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

$1099 Stop in for a 
FREE estimate

Passenger & 
Truck Tires

BRAKES & ROTORS

FREE BRAKE
INSPECTIONS

We Repair All 
Vehicle Types

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/1/19.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/1/19.

ALIGNMENTS

WE REPAIR
ALL FLAT TIRES

FREE OIL CHANGE

With Purchase of 
4 Tires

Family Owned

Street Sweeping

Starting April 16 for approxi-
mately four weeks, sweeping
crews will take care of more

than 1,000 miles of city streets in
addition to sweeping alleys. To
make sure the crews can do the
most complete job possible, tempo-
rary “No Parking” signs will be post-
ed at least 24 hours in advance to
make sure streets are clear of
parked vehicles. Drivers need to fol-
low street sweeping parking rules or
they may have their cars ticketed
and towed to the Minneapolis
Impound Lot. To find out which
week your street is scheduled to be
swept, go to
www.minneapolismn.gov/public-
works/streetsweeping and click on
“street sweeping schedule lookup.”
Then the weekend before your
week, you can revisit the website to
find out which day of the week the
street is scheduled to be swept.

Doors Open Minneapolis

Doors Open Minneapolis is a
new civic celebration that is
a collaboration between the

City of Minneapolis, the American
Institute of Architects (AIA-MPLS)
and sponsored by the Minneapolis
Foundation and a variety of corpo-
rations and businesses.

The event is an opportunity for
the public to enjoy free access to
over 110 venues throughout the City
of Minneapolis that tell the story of
the city through the venues, busi-
nesses and individuals that make
our city a great one. It will be held
from 10 AM – 5 PM Saturday/Sun-
day May 18-19. If you go to
www.doorsopenminneapolis.com
you can see the participating venues
and volunteer!! We need 900 vol-
unteer greeters please consider!!

4th Precinct Open House

To celebrate Police Week 2019
the 4th Precinct will have an
Open House May 16th from

11am to 3pm at 4119 Dupont Ave
N. Come and meet the 4th Precinct
and Special Operations Officers.

There will be free food and drinks
as well as demonstrations and
exhibits from the SWAT, K9 and
Bomb units, mounted patrol, water
patrol, dispatch center, ambulance
and mobile command center.

NCEC

The Neighborhood and Com-
munity Engagement Commis-
sion (NCEC) is seeking 8 com-

missioners to advise the City of Min-
neapolis on community engagement
and the neighborhood organization
system. This year, a Commission seat
from our neighborhood district 5 is
up for election through the neigh-
borhood election process. Apply by
May 10 to run as a neighborhood
representative through the neighbor-
hood election process.The City-wide
meeting to elect four neighborhood
Commissioners will be held at 6:00
p.m. on Thursday, June 20, 2019 at
the Crown Roller Mill, 105 5th
Avenue South. The NCEC serves as a
liaison between the City of Min-
neapolis and community and neigh-
borhood organizations. In this role
the Commission makes every effort
to ensure that the concerns repre-
sented reflect the diverse viewpoints
and interests of the residents of Min-
neapolis. The NCEC also studies
issues, courses of action, policies

and programs that affect the quality
of life for City residents and makes
recommendations for improvements
to City departments and the City
Council as they pertain to communi-
ty participation policies and delivery
of services while integrating the
voice of residents into the City’s
decision-making processes. The
NCEC meets monthly.

Lunch with Lisa
May 22 at noon. $10 lunch is
offered, come early to get your
lunch and get a good seat. Discus-
sion starts promptly at noon.
202 Opus Hall, St. Thomas Univer-

sity
Please RSVP to Ruth by the 19th

at 612.673.2207 or
Ruth.weakly@minneapolismn.gov

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church
Welcomes You!

V

                                

We Worship Each Sunday 
@ 10:30 a.m.

Nursery available for children 5 years & younger 
V

   

All Are Welcome Here!
COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

WEEKLY MEETINGS OF ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS

are held at Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church,
Cedar Lake Road & Laurel Ave,

Tuesdays, 7:30 p.m.

All interested people are invited to attend.

The City  http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us
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Visit the new BMNA.ORG 
for a link to membership information.
http://www.bmna.org/bmna/membership.html

SUPPORT THE BMNA!
We have some of the cheapest rates around!
Why don’t you advertise in the Bugle?!!

Display Ad Rates Page Size Resident  Non 
Resident

Full Page  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .10"w X 16"h  . . . . . .$260  . . . . . .$300
Half page, horizontal  . . . .10"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . .$135  . . . . . .$155
Half page, vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8"w X 15 1/2"h  .$135  . . . . . .$155
Quarter page, horizontal  . .10"w X 3 7/8"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, vertical  . . . .4 7/8"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . $70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, 3-column  . .7 3/8"w X 5.25"h  . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, 1-column  . .2 3/8"w X 16"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
3-column, 1/4 high  . . . . . .7 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$50  . . . . . . .$65
Sixth-page vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8 x 6 3/8  . . . . . . . .$50  . . . . . . . .$65
Eighth page, horizontal  . . .4 7/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$35  . . . . . . .$45
Business Card, horizontal  .4 7/8"w X 2 3/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30
Business Card, vertical  . . .2 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30
Inserts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .8.5"w X 11"h  . . . . . .$145  . . . . . .$170
(Inserts must be printed by you,double or single-sided.)

Full-Color Now Available - $80
Does not include ad placement fee. Some production costs may apply.

Call for Details.

Ads are due the 20th of each month and should be 
camera-ready and paid in advance.

For more information contact Deryck (612-377-8968) 
advertising@bmna.org

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
Membership - 2019

The BMNA does not charge dues. Please consider making a financial
contribution of $40 or more along with your membership. BMNA is a
501C3 tax deductible organization.

Yes, I want to help the BMNA by making a financial contribution of:  

___$40     ___$50     ___$100     ___Other____________

Name(s): _______________________________________________

Address:  ______________________________________________

Phone:_________________________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________________________

Help us save postage by including your email address – we’ll send your receipt to your
inbox.  If you don’t have an email account, no problem, we’ll still promptly mail your
receipt. . Check should be made payable to BMNA, For security please do not leave
memberships at the Market. 

Please mail to: Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
2915 Wayzata Blvd. 
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145

"

                    

Your Vision for the Bryn
Mawr Neighborhood

What is it that makes Bryn Mawr a good
community for you? Is it a community
where you enjoy living? Does the com-

munity reflect your values? What is more impor-
tant to you – location or atmosphere? Is it a place
where you like to raise your kids or walk your
dog? Do you have a personal connection with
other people who live here? What makes you
feel connected to Bryn Mawr and are you able to
call it your own? The BMNA (Bryn Mawr Neigh-
borhood Association) will be addressing these
questions in the next few weeks.

Bryn Mawr Board members are very aware of
how special the neighborhood is. While the
physical location and layout is important, what
most people value is the community atmosphere
in which we live. We value stopping by the
familiar Market for a carton of milk and a Power-
ball number, we like pausing to chat with neigh-
bors as they work in their garden, we look for-
ward to a game night in a living room. Maybe for
you it’s a glass of wine and a walk at the Sip and
Stroll, a hamburger at your annual National Night
Out gathering or a summer gathering in a back-
yard for music and a beer.

A newly formed working group of the BMNA
has started a process to identify a vision for Bryn
Mawr that looks out over the next twenty years.
This activity serves to name a vision, mission and
strategies to guide the BMNA as we work to cre-
ate and maintain the kind of community we
choose to live in. The vision, mission and strate-
gies will be crafted in the next year and be pre-
sented to the City as a formal vision for the
neighborhood. It is meant to identify what is
important to the people of the neighborhood and

take a position with the City as a response to the
changes coming.

This workgroup activity is an attempt to con-
tinue those efforts the BMNA has taken for its 43
years of existence. The BMNA has past successes,
including writing bylaws that lay out the organi-
zation’s purpose and what we strive for to
preparing formal documents to create the kind of
environment we want to live in. Over twenty
years ago, in 1995, the BMNA form created a
comprehensive plan for the neighborhood that
supported our strategies to use the newly initiat-
ed Neighborhood Revitalization Plan (NRP). The
NRP was a city-funded project to allocate taxpay-
er funds directly to neighborhoods to be used to
further the health and development of Minneapo-
lis neighborhoods. Bryn Mawr used its funding to
support housing improvements, development of
the “downtown” area, traffic safety improvements
and park development among other projects.
This Bryn Mawr group included over 35 people
and four organizations that came together to cre-
ate the plan document. The Comprehensive Plan
is available on the BMNA website.

In 2003, another group of neighbors and sup-
port staff came together to create a Land Use
Plan to articulate a common neighborhood
response to development changes in the neigh-
borhood. The Land Use Committee met for many
years to review zoning variances and city plans
that affected Bryn Mawr.

Our intention is to build on our past planning
efforts. While being attentive to the physical
aspects of Bryn Mawr as a neighborhood, this
process will also create a vision of the kind of
community we intend to live in. The BMNA
Board will introduce this process at this year’s
(2019) Annual Meeting on May 8. We intend to
complete this process in one year and present a
completed document at the 2020 Annual Meeting.
If approved, it will be presented to the City and
as a guide for Bryn Mawr community develop

ment in the future.
The documents that have already been created

will be used as guidelines; we will update and
expand from there. This includes referencing the 

six Topic Areas, which are based on those in the
original Comprehensive Plan:
• Richness of Community 
• Neighborhood Focus and Activity in its Retail

Setting
• Neighborhood within a Park
• Neighbors Active and Safe in the Neighbor-

hood
• Neighborhood with Access to Life-long Learn-

ing
• Neighborhood that’s Easy to get Into and

Around 

For this activity to be successful we invite the
kind of participation that went into writing the
initial Comprehensive Plan and Land Use Plan.
We will use our e-mail list, website, Facebook
page, Next Door, individual interviews and com-
munity meetings as some of the avenues to gath-
er ideas and priorities.

You can start your participation by attending
the Annual Meeting on May 8th at Bryn Mawr
Elementary at 6:00, by contacting 
Karen.Frederickson@bmna.org or by completing
the survey on our neighborhood web site at
bmna.org.

Bryn Mawr welcomes your ideas and participa-
tion.

- Jay Peterson, Area 6

BMNA

Have you joined yet?
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

5

12

19

26

6

13

20

27

7

14

21

28

1

8

15

22

29

2

9
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24

31

4

11

18

25

Family Fun Night 
5:30-7:40pm at Bryn
Mawr Elementary

Anwatin Marching
Band in the neigh-
borhood

Festival of Garage
Sales

Festival of Garage
Sales

BMNA Pot Luck ,
Annual Meeting and
Board Elections 
6-8pm Bryn Mawr
Elementary Cafeteria

Bryn Mawr School
Plant Sale Pickup

Bryn Mawr School
Overstock Plant Sale

Bryn Mawr School
Overstock Plant Sale

Mother’s Day 4th Precinct Open
House 11am-3pm

Doors Open 
Minneapolis

Doors Open 
Minneapolis

Deadline to 
submit advertising
and content for the
June Bugle

Anwatin Band 
Concert

Memorial Day
Lion King Musical

7:00pm at Anwatin
Middle School

May 1
Lion King Musical

7:00pm at Anwatin
Middle School

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - May 2019
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

Milkweed for 
Monarchs
Saving Monarchs One Milkweed
Plant at a Time

Growing up, I remember my
mom’s milkweed garden as
a summer resort for scores

of monarchs. It was a spectacular
sight. I also remember my 10-year-
old brother swinging his tennis rack-
et at the monarchs as they perched
in the milkweed and how sadly the
next year, they didn’t return.

Looking back, I see both events
impacting my view of monarchs;
they are beautiful yet fragile crea-
tures. 

This past Spring, my wife took
my daughter Greta and I out by the
pond in our backyard.  There she
began to search for milkweed
plants.  When she found one, she
would carefully turn the leaves over
to see if she could find these tiny
white specks, and I had no idea that
they were monarch eggs.  We care-
fully collected multiple milkweed
plants and placed them in a small
insect/butterfly habitat to watch
them grow.  Over the next few
weeks, we would check on the eggs
daily.  From the eggs would hatch a
small caterpillar, depending on the
amount of milkweed available to eat

Nationally, the monarch popula-
tions have fallen off a cliff – the loss
of food, warmer climate and pesti-
cides are the cause of this according

to the US Fish and Wildlife Service
(FWS). What is happening to these
magnificent creatures in their yearly
3000-mile migration to Mexico?
What can be done to keep the mon-
archs returning to Minnesota in big
numbers? 

The state of Minnesota is doing its
part by promoting pollinator-friendly
yards. The Legislature is now con-
sidering subsidies for homeowners
who convert lawns to clover and
wild flowers.

Homeowners can also step up as
neighborhood gardens have become
critical habitat for the monarch.
This spring as you plan your garden
think about planting milkweed.
Milkweed is not only a wonderful
wildflower, it is also the sole host
plant for monarchs. Growing milk-
weed plants in your garden not only
affords color and fragrance, it also is
a small step to help save monarch
butterflies. Hey…It can mean more
hummingbirds, too.

(Mad about my brother’s actions?
To this day my brother, who is now
an adult, regrets batting away those
monarchs and holds a deep appreci-
ation for the environment and its
stewardship.)

Minnesota Butterfly Gardens:
Enchanted Garden at Como Park
Minnesota Landscape Arboretum
Lake Nokomis Naturescape Gar-

den (a certified monarch waystation)
Spring is here!!  

-Steven Olson, Exit Realty, Area 2

             



Spring at Eloise Butler
Wildflower Garden
Weekly Programs at
the Garden
Wildflower Walks
Tuesdays, 6-6:45pm
Saturdays, 1-1:45pm
Sundays, 6-6:45pm
Join a Garden Naturalist
on a wildflower focused
walk in the Garden. Learn about and look for wild-
flowers of spring including trilliums, trout lilies,
bluebells and more.

Birding Strolls
Thursdays, 6-6:45pm
Saturdays, 6-6:45pm
Join a Garden Naturalist for a birding focused
stroll through on the garden trails. Learn a few
techniques and tips for success with binoculars to
look for and identify birds in the garden. Bring
your own binoculars or borrow ours.

Early Birders
Saturdays, 7:30-9am
New birders and those with more experience are
welcome to join our Garden Naturalist each Sat-
urday morning in the Garden. In addition to
bird identification, we will learn about birding by
ear, bird behavior and bird habitats. Bring binoc-
ulars and a field guide or borrow ours.

Family Programs
Garden Storytime 
10:30am, Wednesdays and Saturdays beginning April
17
Families can join a Garden Naturalist each
Wednesday or Saturday morning for a different
nature themed story each week at a different
spot in the Garden. Meet at the shelter.

Family Garden Hike
11-11:15am on Saturdays
4-4:45pm on Sundays
Meet up with other families on a hike led by a
Garden Naturalist. Explore the Garden through
movement, stories and play in a hike that is fun
for the whole family.
Nature Tots
Tuesdays 10:30-11:30 am
Cost: $5 per child
Bring your favorite adult along to explore nature
with you throughout the wildflower garden.
Nature Tots is appropriate for children ages 2 to
5 years old and will include an outdoor hike,
activity and craft. Pre-registration is strongly
encouraged, as spaces are limited. Adults do not
need to register, children only.
May 7 – Budding Botanists - Join us for a stroll

through the Garden as we take a closer look at
the stars of the Garden; the flowers! We will
learn the parts of a flower and create a beauti-
ful, flower-inspired craft.

May 14 – Camouflaged Critters - Some animals
are really good at hiding in plain sight! We’ll
sharpen our eyes to find animals hidden
throughout the Garden. After we make our
own camouflaged critter, we will look along
the trails for animals hidden along the way. We
will also read the story Animals Should Defi-
nitely Not Wear Clothing by Judi Barnett.

May 21 – Art in the Garden - Calling all kids who
like to be outdoors, who like to create art, and
especially those who like to do both! In this
class, we’ll spend our time drawing, painting,
and photographing the landscape and plants of
the Wildflower Garden. We’ll pause to read a
story about other artists who were inspired by
their own landscapes and then spend more
time creating art in the garden.

May 28th – Rainbow in the Garden - Can you
find all the colors of the rainbow at the Wild-
flower Garden? This week, we’ll try Join us to
see how many colorful plants and critters we
can find! We’ll go for a rainbow hike, read the
book Green, and do an art project using all the
colors of the rainbow.

Homeschool Days
First Thursday of the Month, 1:00-3:00pm
Cost: $5 per student
Homeschoolers who are ages 5-13 are invited to
join a Wildflower Garden Naturalist for an in-
depth look into some of our favorite topics of the

Garden. Homeschool days are for students and

an adult. Pre-registration is strongly encouraged,

as spaces are limited. Adults do not need to reg-

ister, children only.

Thursday, May 2 – Wildflowers

Full and New Moon Hikes
Enjoy a nighttime hike in the Wildflower Garden

with two Garden Naturalists. Meet at the Gar-

den’s front gate. Advance registration is required.

Full Moon Garden Hike
Friday, May 17 8:30-9:30pm Full Flower Moon Hike
Take a twilight hike in the Garden and discover

the magic of being in our Sanctuary after the sun

has set. We will look for bats, listen for owls and

see what other delights we can find under the

glow of a full moon.

New Moon Creatures of the Night Hike
Saturday, May 4 8:30-9:30pm
Experience the Garden at nightfall. Learn how to

fine tune and use your senses while you discover

the sights, sounds and smells of the Garden after

dark. We’ll listen and look for bats, nighthawks,

owls, insects, mushrooms that glow in the dark

and more!

Special Events
Mother’s Day
Celebrate Mother’s Day, Sunday May 12th, at the

Wildflower Garden with special walks all day

long. Enjoy the gorgeous blooms and beautiful

color of this festive day.

10-10:45am, 11-11:45am, 12-12:45am Mother’s

Day Wildflower Walks

1:00-2:00pm A Heroine’s History – A Walking

History Tour

4:00-4:45pm Family Garden Hike

6:00-6:45pm Mother’s Day Birding Stroll

How to Register
• Online at www.minneapolisparks.org using

ActiveNet (credit card payment)

• In Person at the Visitor Shelter in the Wild-

flower Garden

• Call us at 612-370-4903 (exact cash or check

made out to Eloise Butler Wildflower Garden)

Memorial Day
10:30-11:15am Memorial Day Family Garden Hike

1:00-1:45pm Memorial Day Wildflower Walk

4:00-4:45pm A Heroine’s History – A Walking

History Tour

6:00-6:45pm Memorial Day Birding Stroll

8 The Bryn Mawr Bugle May 2019 on the web at

Parks
www.minneapolisparks.org

Minneapolis Audubon Society Monthly
Events
Friday, May 10, 2019 1 pm
DIGITAL DRAGONFLIES IN AN ANALOG
WORLD – JOHN ARTHUR
John is a member of Audubon and is a Min-
nesota Master Naturalist and a Minnesota Mas-
ter Water Steward. He has studied dragonflies
since 1998 when his friend Pamela brought
home a copy of, Common Dragonflies of Wis-
consin. Up until then, he hadn’t realized that
there were so many different species. Since
then, he has helped with the Minnesota
Odonata Survey project, helped found the
Minnesota Dragonfly Society and is currently
on its board of directors. 
Join the Minneapolis Audubon Society for food
and fun at the Bryant Square Neighborhood
Center, 31st & Bryant Avenue S, just one block
south of Lake Street, easily accessible via the #4
bus, which runs every 15 minutes! For more
information call 763-533-8381.

                                      



Friday, May 31 and Saturday, June 1
8AM – 6PM
Dharma Field Zen Center
3118 West 49th Street SW, Minneapolis
Corner of York Ave S & W 49th St

Come browse over 200 differ-
ent plant species for your gar-
den. Perennials - Natives -

Rain garden - Butterfly – Pollinators
- Annuals – Some plants starting as

low as $1 with most plants priced to
go at $2 - $3. Plants donated by
master gardeners - neighbors and
local growers. Shop early for the
best selection as quantities are limit-
ed.

Master Gardeners will be available
to assist. Look forward to taking
something beautiful home!

-Liz Anderson, Area 7
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Call Minneapolis 311 for information
Weekdays 7 AM to 7 PM

Weekends 8 AM to 4:30 PM

Minneapolis 311 is more than a phone
number. It’s also a 24-hour online resource

for access to City services. 
Minneapolis311@minneapolismn.gov

May 4, 2018 Migrating white-throated sparrow singing “Oh sweet
Canada, Canada, Canada” in the woods north of Bryn
Mawr School. For a moment I was back in a tent in
Quetico Park, where these beautiful singers spend the
summer.

May 13, 2018 Neighbors report two fox kits living with an adult in
the ravine between the homes on Upton and Vincent.

May 18, 2019 Full moon, the Ojibwe Zagibaga Giziz or budding
plants moon.

May 22, 2011 F-1 tornado touchdown starting at Cedar Lake Rd and
Hwy 100, damaging the Tyrol Hills neighborhood of
Golden Valley, many trees near Glenwood and Wirth
Parkway, the new swim docks at Wirth Beach, and
many homes in North Minneapolis. The ski and bike
trails just east of the Bassett’s Creek lagoon in Wirth
Park have been renamed “tornado alley” and are a
favorite birding spot due to a variety of habit.

Plant Sale Benefiting Dharma Field
Zen Center

Be part of the Bugle!
BUGLE NOTES • FASCINATING FOLKS • PHOTO FEATURE 

• OUT & ABOUT • UNSUNG HEROES • YOUTH & SCHOOLS • PARKS • ENVIRONMENT • GARDENS
Email your neighbor news and photos to bugle@bmna.org or drop it in the Bugle Box at the Bryn Mawr Market.

MATT’S TREE SERVICE
CABLING, PRUNING & REMOVALS

LICENSED AND INSURED

Residential & Commercial Services
ISA Certified Arborist on Staff
Tree Removal • Tree Trimming • Chipping • Stump Grinding 
Storm Damage • Lot Clearing • Hedge & Shrub Pruning
Emerald Ash Borer, Dutch Elm Disease 
and Oak Wilt protection treatments
25+ yrs. Experience
Credit Cards accepted

Office: 612-706-8210
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Anwatin Garden

Anwatin Middle School is
remodeling their community
garden space thanks to a

grant from the NFL Super Bowl
Fund. It will include building an
outdoor learning space. They will
officially become an Edible School-
yard and MPS Garden to Cafeteria
site. Last week there was a school
wide earth day garden clean up,
and the Design classes are working
on developing sustainable systems
for truly integrating the garden and
all of its care into school program-
ming.

During this process the garden
will essentially be “closed” to the
community temporarily. If you have
any tools or things at the garden,
please come pick them up as soon
as possible.

Bassett’s Creek Playground 
Picnic

Join us Thursday June 13th for a
potluck picnic to celebrate the
new playground at Bassett’s

Creek Park on Chestnut Ave. The
BMNA will provide the paper
goods, water, and lemonade. Bring
your family out for some fun and
meet other toddlers in the neighbor-
hood. Starting at 5:30PM

Bryn Mawr PTA Plant Sale 
Pick-up and Overstock Sale

Thank you to everyone who
pre-ordered plants in our
annual sale. Proceeds from

this fund raiser directly supporet
programs at our community school.
Order pickup is Thursday, May 9
from 3:30-6:30pm at Bryn Mawr Ele-
mentary School. Overstock items
will also be available for purchase
during pickup at the school and at
Cedar Lake Road and Laurel Ave on
Friday, May 10 and Saturday, May
11. Pick up some annuals, perenni-
als, wildflowers, native grasses,
herbs, vegatables. and the world’s
most beautiful hanging baskets - all
in time for Mother’s Day. 

Thank you in advance for your
generosity this year and enjoy your
wonderful plants! 

Kindergarten Info

Agroup of current and former
Bryn Mawr parents have
been meeting to share their

experiences with Bryn Mawr Ele-
mentary School. If you are interest-
ed in joining the discussion, contact
Andrea.Auchter@genmils.com.

Neighborhood Playgroup

The BMNA Schools Committee
is sponsoring 1 more neigh-
borhood playgroup at Bryn

Mawr School. The date is March 21.
Come for a potluck in the cafeteria
at 5:30pm and stay until 7:45pm to
play or meet other families with
young children. It’s a great way for
kids have fun, use up some energy
and for neighbors to connect.

Volunteer Opportunity: Science
Reading Groups

Volunteers needed at Anwatin
Middle School to lead a small
group of 6th-grade science

students in weekly readings on
Tuesdays and Wednesdays between
12 and 4 p.m. English and Spanish
speakers are welcome and needed!
Please reach out to Heidi Quimby
(heidi.Quimby@mpls.k12.mn.us) if
you are interested.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * *
Contact Information For Bryn
Mawr Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)
252 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2500
brynmawr.mpls.k12.mn.us

Minneapolis Kids School-age Childcare
(at Bryn Mawr School)
612-668-3890
mplskids.mpls.k12.mn.us/

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate and 
Spanish Dual Immersion
256 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2450
anwatin.mpls.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2478
www.mplscommunityed.com

Youth & SchoolsMay Event at Sumner Library
Master Gardner: Edible Gardening
Saturday, May 4, 2019 (10:00AM – 11:30AM)
Join us to learn ideas and methods to incorporate edible plants into
just about anywhere in your landscape. New ways to think about
growing edibles.  
Collaborators: Hennepin County Master Gardeners,
University of Minnesota Extension.

Anwatin Middle School and Project SUCCESS present:

Friday, May 31st, 7:00 p.m.
Saturday, June 1st, 7:00 p.m.

Anwatin Middle School
256 Upton Ave S, Minneapolis

Starring the 6th, 7th, & 8th grade actors and 
technicians of Anwatin Middle School.

Tickets $5 - available at the door.
Children 5 and under free.

Helping Kids DREAM
with their eyes open!

Book by MARSHALL BRICKMAN and RICK ELICE Music and Lyrics by ANDREW LIPPA
Based on Characters Created by Charles Addams

Youth entering grade 11 and older and adults of all
ages are wanted for cast, crew and pit orchestra. 

Auditions May 16-17 
Visit our website to sign up for your preferred time and location.

Rehearsals at Justice Page Middle School begin June 3.

Performances July 12, 13, 17, 18, 19 & 20 at 7:00pm
July 14 & 20 at 2:00pm at Southwest High School

Details at: 
commed.mpls.k12.mn.us/summermusical

or call 612-668-3100
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Neighborhood News

Neighbor Athan Fischer is star-
ring in The Most Magnificent
Thing at the Stages Theatre.

This is Athan’s sixth production with
Stages. Previously, Athan appeared
in productions of Dreamworks
Madagascar: A Musical Adventure,
The Nightingale, Disney’s Beauty
and the Beast Jr., Shrek the Musical,
The Velveteen Rabbit, and more.
He has also performed in Loyce
Houlton’s Nutcracker Fantasy at the
State Theatre, and in productions
with St. Anthony Community The-
ater, and Bethel University. Athan is
13 years old and studies ballet at

Minnesota Dance Theatre & School.
He enjoys singing, playing the cello,
Broadway musicals, and all things
Disney.

The Most Magnificent Thing is
STEM-inspired musical based on
best seller by Ashley Spire. The
story follows a creative little girl
who is determined to make the
most magnificent thing for her
canine best friend but discovers that
the invention process is anything
but easy. It features colorful char-
acters, beautiful music, and a lov-
able dog that makes it perfect for
children of all ages.

The Most Magnificent Thing runs
through May 12, 2019.

Please Join Us for Bryn Mawr 
Community School’s Family Fun
Night!
Thursday May 2, from 5:30-7:30 PM
Carnival games for kids 3-11
Cakewalk, Face Painting and Flair Hair
Bouncy Houses (one for toddlers to 7 yr olds, another for 8-11)

Silent Auction Fundraiser, 5:30-7:00!
Bid on gift cards/certificates from dozens of cool places, including: 
Cuppa Java, Kowalski’s, Stages Theater, Park Square Theatre,
Mill City Dental, Brave New Workshop, Minnesota Zoo, MacPhail,
Park Tavern, Common Roots Cafe, Ben & Jerry’s, Bryn Mawr Chiro-

practic, Kenwood Gymnastics, Egg and I, The Wedge, SLP Aquatic
Center, and many more!

Dinner will be available, for an incredibly low price, from 5:30-7:00PM. 
Bring your toddlers and elementary school-aged kids! (No kids with-
out parents/adults.) It’s a great way to meet our school community,
including teachers and other staff (who help ‘work’ the carnival,
along with parents and alumni). 

The Bugle will be running its annual tribute to graduates in the
JULY issue. If you or someone you know is a recent or soon-
to-be graduate, be sure to drop an announcement and a

photo in the Bugle box at the Bryn Mawr Market. Include your
name, school, and phone number so we can call with questions. 

Or contact us (612-377-8968, or e-mail  bugle@bmna.org) and we
will help you write the interesting particulars of your accomplish-
ments and plans for the future.

Calling All 
Graduates!

Discover something new!
Dowling – 3900 W River Pkwy • 612-668-3930

Hale – 1220 E. 54th St • 612-290-0221

Justice Page – 1 West 49th St • 612-668-4051

Southwest – 3414 West 47th St • 612-668-3100

Webster - 425 5th St NE • 612-668-1228

More information and registration at:
youth.mpls.k12.mn.us/summer

612-668-3939

Academics• Arts & Crafts 
Cooking • Field Trips • Science 
Sports • Technology • Theatre 

and more!

                          



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50 per
additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth ads.
Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the phone
please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box at the Bryn
Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair or
New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

SNOW REMOVAL, TREE & SHRUB TRIMMING: 
Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable snow
removal, lawn care, tree and shrub trimming with 
quality results for SW Minneapolis since 1987. 
For prompt estimate call Dennis (952) 545-8055.

YOUTH

Smith Sisters Sitters: Gentle and Fun Baby Sitters in
the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Two responsible teenage
sisters who enjoy kids and know how to deal with
everything from diapers to dinner. Can work together
for large families, or one-on-one for maximum flexibili-
ty to fit your schedule.  Contact us at the email below to
schedule your night out.
SmithSisterSitters@Outlook.com Starting at $8 / hour 

Want 
Ads

THE BRYN MAWR
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
2915 Wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405
612-234-7819 • bmna@bmna.org • www.bmna.org

BMNA Board Members
President:

Kevin Thompson, president@bmna.org 612-296-5409
Vice President:

Brian Treece, vicepresident@bmna.org 763-229-3663
Treasurer:

Dennis Fazio, treasurer@bmna.org 612-470-7974
Secretary: 

JD Dietrich, secretary@bmna.org 

Area Representatives
1 Dave Holets, dave.holets@bmna.org 612-922-8274

2 Karen Frederickson, karen.frederickson@bmna.org
612-558-1910

Susan Verrett, susan.verrett@bmna.org 612-377-7447

3 Dennie Juillerat, dennie.juillerat@bmna.org 612-850-5658
Jessica Wiley, jessica.wiley@bmna.org 612-374-3481

4 Christopher Etz, christopher.etz@bmna.org 612-378-2987
Joanne Michalec, joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612-377-3348

5 Andrew Jansen, andrew.jansen@bmna.org 952-457-5500
Beth Turnbull, beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612-423-3033

6 Vida Ditter, vida.ditter@bmna.org 612-374-1481
Jay Peterson, jay.peterson@bmna.org 612-377-4677
Barry Schade, barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203-1758

7 Steve Harvey, steve.harvey@bmna.org 612-374-3613

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.
Content is based entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org.Articles and let-
ters to the editor will be printed at the discretion of the Editor.The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month
except January.Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies are also available at the Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Subscriptions are $21 per year. Opinion articles represent the opin-
ion of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle.
The Bryn Mawr Bugle will print letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without
altering the letter writer’s message. Letters must be signed by the person who wrote them. Under the law, let-
ter writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime,
invade personal space, or incite to riot.

Copy deadline for the June issue is May 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due May 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES: All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to
reject or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not
the paper, is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own
risk and are solely responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612-377-8968
bugle@bmna.org

Communications and 
Fundraising Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen 612-234-7819
coordinator@bmna.org

Event Coordinator
Patty Wycoff 612-239-1710
pwcoordinator@comcast.net

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Rowena Holmes 612-673-2833
Rowena.Holmes@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Subscriptions
Patty Wycoff 612-239-1710
subscriptions@bmna.org

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld
webmaster@bmna.org

Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter COORDINATOR CORNER

Communications and Fundraising Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen

612-234-7819 • coordinator@bmna.org

If you are not part of our e-mail list, please sign up at www.bmna.org.

Bugle also available at www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being delivered to your doorstep,
the Bryn Mawr Bugle is available online at bmna.org.  Click on
the Bugle logo on the home page to read the current edition or

go under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see past editions and to learn more about
advertising rates and submission deadlines. 

                                                                               


